

7th Floor - 4922 48th Street PO Box 2130, Yellowknife NT X1A 2P6

Tel: 867-669-0506 Fax: 867-873-6610

www.mvlwb.com

May 17, 2023 File: MV2018X0017

Mark Cliffe-Phillips
Mackenzie Valley Review Board
200 Scotia Centre
Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue
Yellowknife NT X1A 2N7

Sent by email

Dear Mark Cliffe-Phillips,

Re: University of Guelph – G360 Institute for Groundwater Research – Notice of Preliminary Screening Determination – Amendment Application for Land Use Permit – Miscellaneous – Fort Liard area, NT

The Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (Board) met on May 11, 2023 and considered the Application Package from University of Guelph – G360 Institute for Groundwater Research (G360 Institute) for Land Use Permit (Permit) MV2018X0017 for the groundwater monitoring project (Project) in accordance with the *Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act* (MVRMA).

The Board completed a preliminary screening of the Project on December 10, 2018¹ and March 2, 2020², and G360 Institute has not proposed changes to the Project. Accordingly, the Board has determined that the Project is exempt from preliminary screening under Part 1, Schedule 1, section 2.1 of the Exemption List Regulations to the MVRMA. Consequently, no further preliminary screening was conducted.

¹ See MVLWB Online Registry <u>www.mvlwb.com</u> for MV2018X0017 – G360 Instute of GW Research – Type A LUP Issuance – Preliminary Screening – Dec10-18.

² See Online Registry for MV2018X0017 – University of Guelph – G360 Institute for Groundwater Research – Amendment – Preliminary Screening – Mar2-20.

Please contact Kathy Racher via <u>email</u> or at (867) 766-7457 with any questions or concerns regarding this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Tanya MacIntosh

Chair, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

lawy MacIntosh

BCC'd to: Dehcho Distribution List

Amanda Pierce, G360 Institute Isabelle de Grandpré, GNWT-ECC